CII  Board of Directors Homeowners Association Meeting Minutes,  March 14, 2012
Attending:  President: Liz Callis; Vice President: Kevin LaValley; Members-at-Large: William Carter, Gary Wilt; Secretary-Treasurer: Ray Kudlak; Hawthorne Management: Barrie Cameron-Rojahns.  Guest:  Jim Blythe. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM and the previous Minutes were adopted.
Treasurer’s report – Hawthorne Mgt. provided supplemental information to update the February financial report.  Dues collections are in progress with over 1/3rd already received. There are no outstanding expenses to date, however, as the Pool and Landscaping season gets underway, added expenses for electricity and water/sewer charges can be expected in the coming months.  Some payment delinquencies have been noted and are receiving late fee fines.  Other delinquencies are being dealt with as legal matters.  Certain accounts in collection (ABA) will now be reported to the Board by Hawthorne Mgt. for purposes of tracking their status each month.  
Old Business – Items for continued consideration in 2012 include updating the CII Web Site, Parking Lot resurfacing, Pool Cover issues and clarified Pool Rules.
New Business – The Cedarfield Information Boards will be placed at the two main entrances.  They will promote the Easter Egg Hunt for now and will promote the Community Yard Sale afterward.  The Easter Egg Hunt will take place on Saturday, 11AM March 31st  at the Cedarfield 1 grassy area by their pool.
Pool Committee – A wireless router is being purchased for connection to the existing phone line that is powered by AT&T “U-Verse”.  This will be activated for Wi-Fi service at the Pool.  A “Grand Reopening” party is being considered. 
Landscape Committee – Entrance beds have been tilled, seeded and straw applied.
Architectural Committee –  Susanne Russell volunteered to be chairperson and Leslie Stamey volunteered for committee participation.  Welcome to both for these important roles in meeting our community standards.  Of concern are the many trash/garbage containers left at curbside or in front yards and garages beyond 2 days after pickup. Also, many of these containers are not being hidden from the street view due when being stored due to sloped terrain or bushes allowed to grow into the area that these containers would normally be placed.  Please take appropriate steps to comply with the rule for storing these containers out of street view and removing them from curbside after pickup day.
Social Committee –Our new Chairpersons are Kevin and Jennifer Wolfe. Contact them at: (prnwolfe2@gmail.com).  We are fortunate to have them on our team and note that they are already participating in the planning for the Easter Egg Hunt and the Community Yard Sale.  Send suggestions to them for events that would benefit our community – better yet, volunteer to help conduct a future event!
Appointments - 
BOARD POSITION FILLED - Kevin LaValley has been appointed to the position of Vice-President.  We welcome his participation and look forward to his ideas and thank him for volunteering.
COMMITTEE POSITIONS OPEN – Volunteers are needed for the Landscape, Social, Pool and Architectural Committees.  Please contact Barrie or Liz.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM.
The Next Meeting will be held at 7:00 PM, Wednesday. April 11, 2012, at 8714 Doe Path.
